BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 13 December 2010

	


	Present

	Cllr Daniel (NDC), in the Chair, Cllrs Mrs Smith, Ash, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC), Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Palmer, Hoult, Mrs Shapland & Lucas (NDC). 



	127/2010/11
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllr Lord.



	128/2010/11
	Minutes


	(a) Minute 123/2010/2011 of the full council meeting held on 8 November 2010 was amended to include “ Further report to be brought back to Full Council’.  The amended minutes were approved and signed. 

(b) The Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 22 November 2010 were approved and signed.

(c) The Minutes of the Finance & Administration Committee held on Friday, 26 November 2010 were agreed and signed.



	129/2010/11
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Lucas declared a personal interest in Item 10. Cllrs Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in Item 2C – St Brannocks, Street Pastor Scheme, and St Annes Chapel and a prejudicial interest in Southmead School. Cllr Hoult declared a personal interest in Item 2C – Street Pastor Scheme.  Cllr Mrs Chesters declared a personal interest in Planning Application No 51409.



	130/2010/11


	Police Representation


	PC Mark Langworthy was welcomed to the meeting.  He reported that 30 crimes had been made to the police during the past month, noting that there appeared to be an increase in incidents relating to domestic violence.  

He reported that most of the offices in North Devon would be losing enquiry offices at the front desk, although the Neighbourhood Teams would remain.  It was resolved to write to the Chief Constable stating that the Parish Council find the move unacceptable as the residents of Braunton find great comfort to be able to call at the local station withy concerns.  The Council trusts that the of station will remain open and that the officers currently in place will remain.  Letter to be copied to Superintendent Harris.



	131/2010/11


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and

drawn in the total sum of £3915.54.  

(b) Statement of Accounts for November was noted.

(c) The Draft Budget for 2011/2012 was agreed.  It was noted that there had not been an increase in the Precept for four years.  It was noted that comparisons with the previous budget would be helpful.

        

	132/2010/11 


	Action Sheet
	It was thought that the charging policy for the Parish Hall Car Park should be progressed as soon as possible.  The Chairman reported that the Caen Street car park would be resurfaced in 2 halves.  Work was due to start in January.  It was AGREED to enquire into the revised quotation for the work.  It was AGREED to enquire the date that the replacement play equipment at Mowstead Road Play Area was due to be installed.



	133/2010/11


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	134/2010/11


	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	There were no reports.



	135/2010/11
	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that she had received confirmation from Highways that the large pot hole in Sandy Lane would be repaired.  Devon County Council had confirmed that was on a stretch of the land, which was in the ownership of Christie Estates.

Cllr Lucas declared a personal interest in the following item.



	136/2010/11


	The Future of Braunton St John Ambulance – Proposed Plans


	Cllr Lucas presented the proposals of the committee, noting that the present premises were not fit for purpose.  It was AGREED that the Parish Council would need more details before a decision could be made, and would welcome further discussions.



	137/2010/11


	British Surfing Museum – Draft Lease


	The Chairman reported that it had been hoped that a draft lease would have been available, but that it had not yet been received from the solicitor. An email had been received from Peter Robinson requesting permission to access the site, as he feared the loss of funding if work could not start soon.  It was AGREED to grant permission for access as from 1 January 2011.



	138/2010/11


	Request for Permission to Remove Trees in Caen Street Car Park


	It was AGREED to grant Bawden Partnership Tree Surgeons permission, on behalf of Western Power Distribution, to removed trees in the car park.  It was noted that the trees would need to be removed in order for the work on the car park to proceed.  This work would now be carried out at no cost to Council.



	139/2010/11


	Request for Hire of the Recreation Ground


	It was AGREED that the Recreation Ground could be hired for the Wheels Event on Sunday, 31 July 2011.



	140/2010/11


	Request to Use the Village Green


	It was AGREED that the Village Green could be used on various dates in April and May by Braunton Rotary Club.



	141/2010/11


	South Street Traffic Management Plan


	It was AGREED that the Traffic Management Plan did not contain sufficient information for parishioners to understand.  It was resolved to invite a representative from Devon County Council to the next meeting of the council to explain the Plan, noting that the Parish Council had only recently received a copy.



	142/2010/11


	Braunton Countryside Centre


	A request had been received from the Countryside Centre to carry out some internal alterations.  It was AGREED to request drawings detailing the proposed alterations before making a decision.



	143/2010/11
	North Devon Elections 6 May 2011
	A request had been received from the Deputy Returning Officer for an alternative Polling Station as Kingsacre School did not wish the school to be used due to problems caused.  Although the Football Club at Lobb had been suggested, Council considered it to be unsuitable due to access problems.  It was AGREED to suggest the Social Room at Dune View Caravan Park.



	144/2010/11
	Provision and Enforcement of On-Street Parking
	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that she had requested the times be changed to between 9am and 5pm, with a single coin charge.  It was resolved to write to Devon County Council in support of Cllr Mrs Chugg’s proposals stating that the Parish Council would welcome the reduction in time and a single coin charge for parking, with a maximum of 50p.  Council would welcome an explanation of how the period of free parking was going to work.  Devon County Council confirmed that the land outside Cawthornes was considered as part of the highway.



	145/2010/11
	Vellator Quay Car Park
	A copy letter from a parishioner to the Braunton Marsh Drainage Board had been received, complaining of misuse of the car park, and requesting a height barrier.  It was resolved to reply noting the concerns raised and sympathising with the writer, but stating that the Parish Council does not own the land, and that a survey was currently being conducted with a view to improving the area.



	146/2010/11
	Turbine Delivery to Fullabrook Wind Farm Development
	Cllr Mrs Chesters requested that deliveries of turbines to Fullabrook be made at night.  It was resolved to support Cllr Mrs Chesters request, in order to lessen the impact on traffic congestion and air quality.  Requests be made to the developer, with the request that the Parish Council be kept informed.  Request to be copied to Highways and Superintendent Harris.



	147/2010/11
	Braunton Locality Forum – Parish Representative Update
	It was noted that representatives from local organisations were being invited to attend the event on 4/5 March to explain what they do, and any plans that they may have for the future.



	148/2010/11
	Notification of Christmas/New Year Holiday
	Dates of the Parish Council Christmas and New Year holiday and office closure were noted.



	149/2010/11


	Items to Note


	Items (a) to (k) were received and noted.


IN COMMITTEE

It was AGREED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the press and public be excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following matters.

	150/2010/11
	Staff Salary Review
	The Chairman reported that there had been some confusion at the Finance & Administration Committee meeting.  The 2010/2011 budget had allowed for a 2% increase in salary for Council staff, excluding the Clerk.  It was resolved to award the increase of 2% or £250, whichever was greater, to staff with immediate effect.



	151/2010/11
	Resignation of Assistant Parish Clerk
	The Chairman read a letter of resignation from the Assistant Parish Clerk, effective from the end of February 2011.  It was noted that as the Clerk would be leaving on 31 December, it was suggested that it may be possible to have the office open all day and to employ the new Clerk on a full time basis.  The contracts would be reviewed by a working party and a report would be brought back to full Council.






The meeting closed at 9.42pm



...................................................The Chairman
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